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Uncertain times 
 
As you will no doubt have read and heard, Russia has escalated its attack on Ukraine this 
morning under the guise of a ‘special military operation’ in Ukraine’s eastern Donbas 
region. There is perhaps a handful of people in the Kremlin who know of President Putin’s 
final designs on Ukraine but he has stated that he wants to reshape European security 
architecture and hinder NATO’s protection of former soviet states. A prosperous and 
democratic Ukraine under the protection of NATO undermines him and Russia. Russia has 
claimed that Ukraine is attacking the separatist-held territories in the Donbas, however 
there is no evidence of this.  
 
The immediate effects on the Ukraine crisis are that it will exacerbate the current 
inflationary pressures. The UK government has warned of a prolonged conflict, which will 
push oil and gas prices further (Brent Crude is above $100 per barrel this morning), dampen 
the economic recovery (particularly in Europe) and provide a further dilemma for central 
bank’s monetary policy. A prolonged conflict increases the risk that inflation remains 
higher for longer and it is also unlikely that monetary policy will not tighten as fast as the 
market had been expecting a few weeks ago.  
 
Until today the market in general has been quite sanguine about the escalation in tensions. 
Equity markets have declined this morning, due to the uncertainty but moderately so. The 
FTSE 100 is at levels we witnessed in December 2021 and January this year, as too are 
markets in Asia. Equity markets in the US and Europe have declined more with the Russian 
market down 30%. Within fixed income markets, government bond prices have increased, 
but not materially so, with the price of a 10 Year Gilt the same as it was in early February. 
There doesn’t appear to be any overreactions in markets in which we can take advantage of 
immediately and nor do we feel that the diversified portfolio of managers and underlying 
stocks we have in place will be unduly affected relative to the market. Of course, if the 
situation and data changes we will adjust, but in our experience holding course through 
periods like this is far better than selling and then trying to time the market.  
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Disclaimer 
 
This document reflects the general views and opinions of Torevell & Partners and these are 
subject to change without notice.   
 
This document and its content do not constitute advice or a personal recommendation and 
do not take into account individual client circumstances or needs.   Our research is 
undertaken and views are expressed with all reasonable care and are not knowingly 
misleading.  Any information provided in this document is obtained from sources that we 
consider to be reasonable and trustworthy but accuracy cannot be guaranteed.   
 
Torevell & Partners is the trading name of Dewhurst Torevell & Co Ltd, a company 
registered in England which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority 
(FCA number 183210). 


